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S P O T L I G H T  O N  L O C A L  B U S I N E S S

First Child Designs Weaving studio—Rebecca Hebert 
117 Edgewood Avenue 
www.firstchilddesigns.com

      From The Manager’s Desk
First Child Designs Weaving studio

If you haven’t taken notice already, our little neighborhood is filled with res-

idents who have a diverse array of talents and interests. It’s always exciting 

when that can be shared with the community. We’re hoping with this Spotlight 

issue to share the weaving talents of resident Rebecca Hebert. Ms. Hebert has set up 

a private weaving studio at 117 Edgewood Ave (just next door to another resident 

artist). When Ms. Hebert retired from a fundraising in 2017, she decided to take up 

weaving, learning processes at weaving schools throughout North America as well 

as in Sweden and Mexico. Eventually her passion outgrew her home space and this 

studio has allowed her love of weaving to keep growing.

The main floor of the studio houses all of the looms and some of the 

yarn. The lower level is used to store supplies. Ms. Hebert’s collection of 

looms ranges from the small inkle loom used for weaving traditional bands 

to a 40” Swedish loom and a 50”, 16 shaft Macomber loom custom made 

in Maine. “A small drawloom rounds out the family.” Most of the pieces, 

which include blankets, shawls and scarves, table accessories and pillow-

cases, incorporate natural fibers like wool, cotton, linen and silk. “I’m 

learning embroidery and spinning that I will incorporate into my designs.”

Although the workshop is not open to the public and Ms. Hebert does 

not regularly sell her work, she does take on limited commissions. In ex-

change for an item, a contribution to the local library or to Pittsburgh Arts 

and lectures would be requested. Even if you aren’t looking to make a pur-

chase, it is worth the quick stroll on Edgewood Ave to stop and admire the 

latest work in the window. When she isn’t busy in the studio, Ms. Hebert 

does teach some beginning weaving through the Pittsburgh Center for the 

Arts and Media in Shadyside, and takes on the occasional intermediate student.

“I love that residents care about the neighborhood and 

work hard on the upkeep of their properties. I adore all of 

the dogs that walk by my studio…keeps me from missing 

my two girls too much. I think the variety of businesses 

along Edgewood Avenue is a real boon to the community. 

We have a lovely neighborhood, and I’m just so pleased to 

be a part of it.”

w	Adoption
w	Collaborative “No Court” Divorce 
w	Divorce & Family Law 
w	Estates & Trusts
w	Gay/Lesbian Issues
w	Income Tax Returns & Tax Planning
w	Real Estate
w	Small Business Consultation
w	Wills & Powers of Attorney

412.371.8831
Conveniently Located. Evening hours available.

Regent Square Professional Building
1227 S. Braddock Ave. | Pittsburgh, Pa 15218 

www.kdschneiderlawoffice.com

Closet Cleansing & 
Wardrobe Organization

 Declutter • Edit items out • Get organized
Create clarity in your wardrobe closet

Julie Zielinski	 hello@jz-wardobe.com 
814-218-9312	 www.jz-wardobe.com

Update on Trash Collection
Many of the trash collection issues resulting from the switch from Re-
public Services to Big’s Sanitation have been resolved as we move into our 
third month of collection. Anyone still experiencing issues with their col-
lection that haven’t been resolved by contacting Big’s should call the bor-
ough office at 412-242-4824 x 5 and report their problem. Bills have been 
mailed and any questions regarding billing or payment should be directed 
to Jordan Tax Service at 724-731-2300. 

Help us keep potholes under control 
This winter reminded us that Western Pennsylvania has been enjoying 
rather mild winter weather over last few years. Edgewood is fortunate to 
have a dedicated public works department to maintain our roadways no 
matter the weather conditions.

Sometimes though a pothole or other infrastructure matter can arise 
and we appreciate you reporting these conditions to the department by 
calling 412-242-4824 x 6. Please be sure to leave a message as the foreman 
is often in the field and may not be able to answer your call.

Street sweeping
A quick reminder that street sweeping begins Wednesday April 2, 2025. 
Please observe all posted signs indicating when sweeping occurs on 
your street. 

 

Edgewood Family Chiropractic 

Amy L. Andrews, D.C. 

1051 Brinton Road, Suite 301D 

Pittsburgh, PA 15221 

(412) 371-6145 

“Our patients are the backbone of our office.” 
 

Edgewood Family Chiropractic
Amy L. Andrews, D.C.

1051 Brinton Road, Suite 301D
Pittsburgh, PA 15221

(412) 371-6145
“Our patients are the backbone of our office.” 

Helping you achieve 
financial clarity

27193  R4-24

Alan I. Caulkins, 
CFP®, FIC, CLTC®

Financial Advisor
412-533-7070

Certified Financial Planner Board of 
Standards, Inc. (CFP Board) owns the CFP® 
certification mark, the CERTIFIED FINANCIAL 
PLANNER™ certification mark, and the CFP® 
certification mark (with plaque design) logo 
in the United States, which it authorizes use 
of by individuals who successfully complete 
CFP Board’s initial and ongoing certification 
requirements.

Certified Financial Planner Board of Standards, Inc. 
(CFP Board) owns the CFP® certification mark, the 
CERTIFIED FINANCIAL PLANNER™ certification 
mark, and the CFP® certification mark (with 
plaque design) logo in the United States, which it 
authorizes use of by individuals who successfully 
complete CFP Board’s initial and ongoing 
certification requirements. 27193 R4-24
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requirements.

Advice  |  Investments  |  Insurance 

Banking  |  Generosity
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Community OrganizationsPOLICE ACTIVITY
PART I CRIMES...............NOV.. DEC... YTD

Homicide...................................0....... 0........ 0

Rape..........................................0....... 0........ 0

Robbery....................................0....... 0........ 0

Assaults (simple/aggravated)....0....... 0...... 11

Burglary....................................0....... 0........ 0

Larceny/theft:............................0...................

Shoplifting.................................3..... 10...... 59

Other.........................................1....... 2...... 25

Motor vehicle theft....................0....... 0...... 13

Arson.........................................0....... 0........ 0

TOTAL-PART I.....................5.... 12... 109

PART II CRIMES 

Liquor laws................................0....... 1........ 9

Vandalism/criminal mischief.....0....... 1...... 12

Weapons offenses.....................0....... 0........ 5

Sex offenses..............................0....... 0........ 0

Narcotics offenses.....................0....... 0........ 4

DUI............................................2....... 3...... 18

Disorderly conduct....................1....... 1...... 24

All other offenses......................4....... 4...... 59

Total-PART II......................7.... 10... 131

GRAND TOTAL (P1&P2)....... 11.... 22... 239

Adult arrests..............................5....... 8.... 114

Juvenile arrests.........................0....... 1........ 4

Total arrests..............................5....... 9.... 118

Incidents/calls.......................309... 298.. 3986

Animal complaints.....................0....... 2........ 8

Agency assist (Police & Fire)...11....... 6.... 125

PART I CRIMES...................4.... 12... 108

PART II CRIMES..................7.... 10... 131

Domestic complaints.................2....... 1...... 20

Juvenile contacts/complaints....2....... 1...... 10

Miscellaneous reports...........234... 219.. 3005

Police reports filed..................75..... 79.... 981

False alarms..............................4....... 6...... 59

Public nuisance/disturbances....5....... 6...... 42

Suspicious person/incidents.....8..... 11.... 105

Missing person..........................0....... 0........ 0

Medical assists..........................1....... 4...... 37

Traffic related:...........................0...................

Fatal accidents...........................0....... 0........ 0

Reportable accidents.................2....... 3...... 27

Non-reportable accidents..........6....... 7...... 91

Traffic stops conducted...........42..... 20.... 876

Traffic citations........................25..... 25.... 483

Non-traffic citations...................1....... 2...... 36

Parking tags............................... 34...... 21.. 1631

GRAND TOTAL-ALL CALLS......777...742.11879

          Edgewood Borough Police Department

Building Community Relationships

The Edgewood Borough Police Department continues to build relationships within 

the Community. On Saturday, March 29 join the Edgewood Police who partnered 

with The Edgewood Club for the second annual, COFFEE WITH A COP. 

All are welcome to attend this community event from 9 to 11 a.m. at the Edge-

wood Club, 1 Pennwood Avenue to meet our Law Enforcement Officers. Stop by 

to share a cup of coffee; share conversations and get to know the Edgewood Police 

Department. Officers from the Allegheny County Police and Pennsylvania State 

Troopers will also be on hand. 

This is just of the many community events planned to strengthen community 

relationships with our officers, residents, and businesses. The Department partici-

pates in Community Day, hosts an annual Halloween Parade and Party, as well 

other outreach programs. You are welcome to reach out to see how the Officers can 

help your organization.

The Edgewood Symphony Orchestra 
will be featuring works by two local 
composers in their concert on March 15. 
Their own principal flutist, Peggy Greb, 
will give the premiere performance 
of Robert Schultz’s Terraces arranged 
for flute and string orchestra, and 
the full orchestra will play Andrew 
Kohn’s Sparks Fly Upward. Also on the 
program are familiar favorites Bach’s 
Air on the G String, Edvard Grieg’s Peer 
Gynt Suite No. 1, and the full Brahms 
Symphony No. 4. A concert not to be 
missed! It will take place at the Agnes 
and Joseph Katz Performing Arts 
Center, Jewish Community Center of 
Greater Pittsburgh, 5738 Darlington 
Road, Pittsburgh PA 15217. 

Tickets are available at the (new 
and improved) ESO website www.
edgewoodsymphony.org.

Limpert Award
The Edgewood Foundation is seeking 
nominations for the William D. Limp-
ert Volunteer Service award. This honor 
is awarded to an Edgewood resident 
who selflessly gives of themselves to 
serve the Edgewood community and its 
residents.

The award was created in honor 
of the Foundation’s founding president 
William Limpert in 1991. Winners 
since then include John B. Major, An-
gelina Sammarone, Robert R. Fuchs, 
Robert P. Gibson, Nevin Rhodes, Susan 
Bailey, Doris D. Jones, Brian Nogrady, 
Jay Bush, Dick Monheim, Mary Limp-
ert, Louis Boccio Jr., Dick Lithgow, Tom 
Herward, Laura Horner, Greer Mul-
holland, Patrick Doyle, Lois Winslow, 
Connie Black, Amy Andrews-Hooks, 
Ruth Pickering McGregor.

Each Winner’s name is listed on a 
plaque that is displayed in the CC Mel-
lor Memorial Library.

To nominate someone whose com-
munity service and spirit of volun-
teerism is reminiscent of Bill Limpert 
and the other recipients, email Angel 
Lehrian angel@lehrian.com. Include 
the recipient’s name, any known vol-
unteer activities/why the nominee 
deserves the award, and your contact 
information for future follow up. Nomi-
nees can not be current members of the 
Edgewood Foundation Board or cur-
rent employees of the Borough of Edge-
wood. Deadline is June 1, 2025.

Coming Events for March/April
Palm Sunday Service 
April 13, 11 a.m.
Maundy Thursday Service 
April 17, 7 p.m.
Good Friday Service 
April 18, 11 a.m.
Easter: traditional communion service
April 19, 11 a.m.

Moblie Food Pantry
Wilkinsburg Community Ministry Mo-
bile Food Pantry offers a distribution 
site at FPCE, parked on East Swissvale 
Avenue in front of our side lawn Fridays 
from 2-4 p.m., if temperature is under 
25, 2-3 p.m. 

Sign up to volunteer at https://tinyurl.
com/WCMatFPCE.

Blessing Bags
Blessing Bags were assembled by our 
Mission Committee and members/
friends to distribute to anyone who 
might need them. Donations are always 
being accepted. 

Please refer to website for needed items 
or call the Church Office at 412-241-
4613. Office hours are Monday through 
Friday from, 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

SENIOR BRUNCH 
May 4, 2025 

The Senior Brunch will take place 
on Sunday, May 4. Please contact the 
Edgewood Foundation at board@edge-
woodfoundation.org to receive upcom-
ing information on the Annual Senior 
Brunch honoring the class of 2025, and 
scholarship opportunities exclusively 
for graduating Edgewood Seniors.

Wine & Chocolate 
November 15, 2025

Watch for more information!

COMMUNITY DAY
Saturday, August 23

Vendors Wanted
Vendor applications are being accepted 
now. To request an application or for 
any questions, please email office@
edgewoodboro.com.

Save the dates!!!
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Community Organizations
EDGEWOOD RECREATION

SPONSORSHIP: If you’re interested in becoming a sponsor of Edgewood Youth Sports, visit www.Edgewood.pgh.ps.us/
BecomeASponsor. Edgewood Continues our tradition of offering youth sports leagues to children in our area, and we 
are dedicated to keeping registration costs for families low, while still maintaining our field and equipment. Our sponsors 
make it possible to maintain safe, new equipment for our players, and keep registration fees reasonable. Thank you 
for your support!

Koenig Field Usage
Groups or individuals engaged in an or-
ganized (i.e. leagues, social clubs, ama-
teur associations, etc) sporting activity 
are required to apply for and receive a 
field use permit. Individuals or groups 
wanting dedicated tennis or pickleball 
court time are encouraged to reserve 
their desired space to ensure access. 
Reservation forms are available on our 
website, edgewood.pgh.pa.us, or they 
can be requested by emailing office@
edgewoodboro.com. 

Sports
Koenig Field is available for reserva-
tions for the season starting April 1. 
(include reservation info)

Tee-ball/Softball
Registration for Summer Tee-ball and 
Softball opens Monday, March 24 and 
closes Friday, May 2. These sports play 
at Koenig Field in June and July. You do 
not need to be an Edgewood Resident 
to play. Participants are encouraged to 
bring their own equipment; however, 
bats, balls, gloves, and helmets will be 
available to use. 

The registration fee is $50, and can 
be accessed with the link below. This 
link can also be found on our website, 
Edgewood.pgh.pa.us and on our Face-
book page: Edgewood Borough Com-
munity Events. https://go.teamsnap.
com/forms/468666

We’re always looking for volunteers! 
This can range from helping on the field, 
to providing drinks or organizing snacks. 
Please let us know how you can help 
through the registration form.

Tee-ball
Tee-ball is for girls and boys ages 4-7. 
Children should be 4 as of June 1st. This 
sport will meet twice weekly; days and 
times are TBD. Cleats may be worn, but 
are not necessary. Shirts and caps will 
be provided.

Softball
Softball is open to girls and boys ages 
7-13. This sport meets twice each week. 
Kids are encouraged to arrive early for 
warm-ups and batting practice. Partici-
pants should wear sturdy athletic shoes 
or cleats. Shirts will be provided. “Spring 
Training” takes place during the first 2 
weeks, with an additional practice. 

For questions about any of our athletic 
leagues, unless otherwise noted, please 
contact Abigail Ault at 412-242-4824, or 
email office@edgewoodboro.com.

Events
Egg Hunt
Join us for our annual spring Egg Hunt 
at Koenig Field, Saturday, April 12 
(Rain date will be Sunday, April 13) at 
1 p.m. Bring your own bag or basket 
to collect treats and prizes. All kids are 
welcome to come and enjoy our FREE 
Easter Tradition!

Participating kids will be grouped 
into three age ranges, as follows:
	 Toddlers (1-2) Tennis/Pickleball 

Court
	 Little Kids (3-6) Field A
	 Big Kids (7+) Field B
Please Note: 
•	 The eggs for the Toddler hunt will 

be EMPTY due to age appropriate-
ness of candy/toys in filled eggs. Soft 
prizes will be available for Toddler 
participants following the hunt. 

•	 The Little Kids/Big Kids hunts will 
take place side by side on the field, 
with a divider in the middle. This is 
to allow for a more equitable oppor-
tunity for all ages to collect eggs.

This event happens quickly! All 
participants should arrive by 1pm. Tod-
dlers will be given a head start, start-
ing at 1 p.m. Everyone else will start a 
few minutes later. We ask that parents/
guardians please ensure proper super-
vision, especially of younger children. 
Stick around after the hunt and get your 
photo with the Easter Bunny!

see Edgewood Scout Pack 23 on page 12 
for details.

Edgewood VFD Coffee Fundraiser
For all of those parents/guard-
ians who need a pick-me-up 
after the Egg Hunt, coffee 

will be available for purchase from the 
Edgewood VFD. All proceeds benefit the 
Edgewood Volunteer Fire Department.

An Evening in Edgewood
Get to know your neighbors and enjoy great food and drinks along with 
live entertainment, all while supporting the students at the Western 
Pennsylvania School for the Deaf (WPSD).

Please join us on Friday, June 20 from 6-8 p.m. under the lights on 
the scenic WPSD campus as we host An Evening in Edgewood. Tickets and 
sponsorship opportunities will be available soon. Stay tuned for updates on 
our website, www.wpsd.org and social media channels. 

All funds raised at the event support the academic, athletic and 
extracurricular opportunities WPSD offers to Deaf and Hard 
of Hearing students across Western Pennsylvania.

We look forward to seeing you there!

Easter Egg Hunt and VFD Coffee Fundraiser 2024

Susan Zelenko, SRES, SRS
REALTOR®

Office • 724.327.5600
Cell • 412.805.0813

SZelenko@TPRSold.com

Real estate experience you can trust.

Regent Square Concrete Man
Frank Mariani, Jr. Licensed and Insured #023051 

(h) 412.247.4938 (c) 386.503.5092 
408 Biddle Avenue. • Pittsburgh, PA 15221

Specializing in all types of concrete work, Stone Walls, Steps

A Day Care Centered on Learning

edgewooddaycare.com

Guinevere Stearns
Owner and Director

REGENT SQUARE

BUILD:
CONFIDENCE
COORDINATION
SELF-DISCIPLINE

Stop in today and discover the benefits of 
practicing martial arts at Shaolin Studios.

MARTIAL ARTS
SELF-DEFENSE

KIDS • TEENS • ADULTS

FREE  
TRIAL CLASS shaolin-studios.com➜
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Annual Book Sale

It’s time for C.C. Mellor Memorial Li-

brary’s annual book sale. Join us for 

the biggest event of the year, shop our 

collection of over 15,000 donated items 

and show your support for the library. 

This year’s sale takes place March 7 – 10 

at the Edgewood Club located at 1 Pen-

nwood Avenue, Pittsburgh PA 15218. 

All proceeds benefit the library. 

Sale Hours:

•	 Friday, March 7—Preview Night 

6-9 p.m. ($20 entrance fee)

•	 Saturday, March 8 from 9 a.m.-4 p.m. 

•	 Sunday, March 9 from 9 a.m.-4 p.m.

•	 Monday, March 10 from10 a.m.-8 p.m. 

(Fill a bag for $6 or a box for $10)

Spring Fun for Everyone:  

Gardening for Stormwater Mitiga-

tion—Join the Forest Hills Environ-

mental Advisory Council at 2 p.m. on 

Saturday March 5 at CCM Forest Hills 

for a presentation by John Buck to learn 

about the ways that gardening can con-

trol the flow of stormwater.

Seeds on Saturday Storytime

Come start your garden seeds during a 

special Saturday Storytime and a craft at 

10:30 a.m. on March 22 at CCM Forest 

Hills. For kids ages 4-8.

Jazz Legacy

Join us from 5-7 p.m. on April 3 in the 

CCM Edgewood Fiction Room for 

“Jazz Legacy” a concert showcasing Af-

rican American roots and jazz evolu-

tion, featuring traditional, bebop and 

smooth jazz.

Ukranian Egg Decorating

In this demo, Marilan completes one 

egg, start to finish, while lecturing on 

the tools, techniques and history of the 

art. The completed egg is awarded to 

an audience member by random raffle. 

Dozens of beautiful eggs are on display 

during the demonstration.  Join us at 6 

p.m. on April 10 in the CCM Edgewood 

Fiction Room for this fun program.  

Upcoming programs at C.C. Mellor Memorial Library

    
Stuffed Animal Sleepover

Ever wonder what happens at the li-

brary after you leave? Drop a stuffed 

animal friend off at the library earlier in 

the week, then stop by for a special sto-

ry time on Saturday to hear about their 

adventures and pick them up! Taking 

place at CCM Edgewood on Apil 5 at 

10:30 a.m. and on April 12 at 10:30 a.m. 

at CCM Forest Hills.

Ongoing programs

Our full slate of regular programs will 

continue through the spring including 

Baby Talk, Family Storytime, Music 

and Movement Storytime, Tween Club, 

Teen Group, Makerspace Monday, The 

Wanderers, Forest Hills Social Hour, 

Knitting Group, Conversation Salon, 

Fourth Tuesday Book Club, Drop Dead 

Book Club, Great Outdoors Book Club, 

Mahjong, and Crating Circle.   

Learn more at ccmellorlibrary.org.

Seeking Applicants for 
2025 Mel Douglass Scholarships 

Edgewood’s own Mel Douglass Scholarships, that recognize our high school seniors for outstanding volunteer 

service, will be awarded again this spring. Two Mel Douglass Scholarships, each worth $10,000, are available. In 

addition, a number of $1,500 honorable mention scholarships are available. This unique program, available only 

to Edgewood residents, has become a tradition that helps make our Borough a special place.  

The mission of this scholarship program is to benefit Edgewood students while honoring the considerable 

legacy of Mel Douglass. Mel grew up here, graduated from Edgewood High School in 1970 and the University 

of Pittsburgh. He married his high school sweetheart, raised two wonderful children, and established a success-

ful career in business. Before Mel passed in a 1994 airplane accident, he served Edgewood in multiple leadership 

roles ranging from volunteer fireman to Little League coach to church deacon. Mel will always be remembered 

for the wide circle of lives he enriched with his larger-than-life personality, his unquenchable spirit, and his deep 

commitment to community service. 

The Mel Douglass Fund, started by a group of Mel’s Edgewood High School friends, has awarded scholarships 

annually since 2008. During our 17-year history, 101 Edgewood students have earned 20 Mel Douglass Scholar-

ships and 81 honorable mention scholarships. Most of these recipients have graduated from college, are leading 

rewarding lives, and continuing to serve others.      

The scholarships are presented each spring at the Edgewood Foundation’s Senior Brunch. All college-bound 

seniors living in Edgewood are eligible and encouraged to apply. Historically, more than 75% of all applicants have 

been awarded scholarships. To apply, please send the following information by March 31, 2025 to Dallas Frey at 

193 West Hutchinson Avenue, Pittsburgh PA, 15218 or to freydk@gmail.com:

•	 Your name, address, email address, and telephone number.

•	 Your high school plus the college or university you plan to attend.

•	 A summary of your volunteer community service achievements and your perspective on 

why you should be considered for a Mel Douglass Scholarship (please target 200 to 600 

words). Your community service does not need to take place in Edgewood.

•	 The names and telephone numbers of two references who can verify at least some of your 

community service experience.

Please do not miss the opportunity to apply. This will be the only time before the March 31 application dead-

line that this information will appear in the newsletter. You can also find an application form at meldouglassfund.

org. If you have questions or would like to donate to the Mel Douglass Fund, please contact Dallas Frey at freydk@

gmail.com or 412-726-1286.

Thomas L. Nied 
Funeral Home, Inc.

Charlie Nied - SuperviSor
The Nied Family, 

born and raised in Edgewood.
7441 Washington Street 

412-271-0345 
www.niedfuneralhome.com
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Woodland Hills School District
Woodland Hills qualifies two elementary 
robotics teams, two middle school 
robotics teams for state competition
Woodland Hills will send two elementary 
school teams and two middle school teams to 
the VEX IQ Robotics Competition Western 
Pennsylvania State Championships in March. 
The elementary team “IQ Pandas” earned the 
Excellence Award at the final regular season 
competition, which was held at Woodland 
Hills High School on February 21. The Ex-
cellence Award is the top award given at any 
VIQRC event and it automatically qualified 
the team for the state championships. The team 
features students Julian Ault, Emmett Brubaker, 
Tate Norman, and Parker Yatsko-Shurr.

They will join fellow elementary team “Robotic Turtles” for the state competition on March 4. That team features students 
Alex Estep, Emma Gensure, Spencer Morse, Kyra Scott, Stella Wheaton, and Piper Yoder. Middle school team “Hardwired” 
qualified for the championships earlier this year. Students on that team include Kamran Carreiro, Rayhan Carreiro, Jonas 
Divelbiss, Wasim Matiq, and Sam Pittler. On Monday, February 24, middle school team “Pretty Pink Princesses” learned that 
it had qualified, as well. That team features students Colette Ciocco, Bella Colagouri, Adalyn Matthews, and Katelyn Pittler.

 In the classroom, third graders at Edgewood have been using their VEX Robotics kits to forge new friendships with their 
neighbors at the Western Pennsylvania School for the Deaf. Mrs. Rochelle Siegfried’s class are helping teach their peers how to 
make creative builds inspired by the book “The Chocolate Touch.” Students have been making the visit once a month and will 
continue to collaborate throughout the spring.

Woodland Hills School District Board of Directors approves new contract between district 
and Woodland Hills Education Association
The Woodland Hills School District Board of Directors voted to approve a new Collective Bargaining Agreement between the school 
district and the Woodland Hills Education Association during its February legislative meeting on Wednesday, February 19, 2025.

The board approved the contract via unanimous vote. The passage of the motion led to a standing ovation from the dozens 
of district educators in attendance for the meeting, as well as from the board members.

“On behalf of the Woodland Hills School Board and myself, I am delighted to extend my heartfelt congratulations to each 
of you for successful approval of the contract! This achievement is a testament to your hard work, dedication, and unwaver-
ing commitment to both your profession and your students,” said Ms. Terri Lawson, president of the Woodland Hills School 
District Board of Directors. “Your efforts have truly paid off, and it’s inspiring to see the passion you bring to the classroom 
reflected in this accomplishment. I know this new milestone will open even more doors for growth and success. Wishing you 
all the very best as you continue to make a profound impact in the lives of those you teach each and every day.” 

“I want to express my sincere gratitude to the Board members, the administration, and our former superintendent, Dr. 
Daniel Castagna, who began working with the teachers on early negotiations at the start of the school year,” added Mr. Brad 
Zolnak, president of the Woodland Hills Education Association. “It’s easy to identify problems, but much harder to find im-
pactful solutions. This agreement addresses multiple concerns raised by our membership and will provide long-term stability 
for both WHEA and the district.”

Student leaders make final preparations for sixth annual Woodland Hills Student Summit
Student leaders from multiple school districts throughout Western Pennsylvania gathered at the Heinz History Center on 
Wednesday, February 12 to make the final preparations for the sixth annual Woodland Hills Student Summit. The multi-
district event will take place on March 14 at Penn State Greater Allegheny.

Leadership workshops like the one held at the Heinz History Center are critical components in the preparation process, 
as they provide students an opportunity to work in-person with their fellow leaders from other schools. In March, the student 
leaders will host discussion groups with approximately 250 students from nearly two dozen school districts. The topics are 
hand-picked by the students and feature subjects mental health, social media influence, human rights, creating positive change 
in schools, trauma and informed care, the evolution of AI, and more.

As they worked in their discussion groups, the students scattered throughout the museum, where powerful examples of 
leadership, empowerment, and innovation 
could be found in the exhibits that cele-
brated the impact of regional, national, and 
global icons. The Woodland Hills Student 
Summit was founded by English teacher 
Ms. Erin Wall six years ago in the wake of 
several tragic events in the district commu-
nity. What began as an internal platform for 
Woodland Hills High School students has 
now expanded to be a multi-district event 
featuring students from all throughout 
Western Pennsylvania.
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Boy Scout Troop 23/ Cub Scout Pack 23

Scouting for Food
Edgewood Cub Scout Pack 23 will be participating in Scouting for Food. Scouts 
will be collecting non-perishable items from front porches on Saturday, April 5th 
to benefit the Swissvale Community Food Pantry. Look out for informational door 
hangers being distributed the week prior. Please email edgewoodcubscoutpack23@
gmail.com with questions.

Pictures with the Easter Bunny
Edgewood Cub Scout Pack 23 welcomes the Easter Bunny to Koenig Field! Imme-
diately following the borough Egg Hunt on April 12 (rain date April 13), get your 
photo with the Easter Bunny. Donations support scouting in Edgewood. 

Boy Scout Troop 23
Scouting (Troop 23) is open to boys ages 11 through 18. If you’re 
interested in learning more, please stop by one of our meetings. We 
meet Monday nights at 7 p.m. at the First Presbyterian Church of 
Edgewood.

Cub Scout Pack 23
Edgewood Cub Scout Pack 23 is always welcoming new members 
to join the fun! Meetings are Monday nights at 6:30pm the First 
Presbyterian Church of Edgewood. For more information, 

email edgewoodcubscoutpack23@gmail.com, call 412-223-7645, or check out 
Edgewood Cub Scout Pack 23 on Facebook. Cub Scouts is open to boys and girls in 
Kindergarten through 5th Grade.

Resident News 
Submitted by 
E. and C. Dettore, Beech Street

Best Wishes to Tracy & Ernie
After dating Tracy Hardin for many 

years, life-long resident Ernie Det-

tore III decided to surprise her with 

a proposal of marriage. And if she 

said “yes,” have his dad, Ernie Jr, 

marry them right then! She said 

“yes!” and the party began.

apessos law, llc 
G. Christopher Apessos, esq. Main: 412.444.8588 
100 East Swissvale Avenue Mobile: 412.805.2470 
Pittsburgh, PA 15218 Fax: 412.991.1530
chris@apessoslaw.com

PERSONAL INJURY & WORKERS’ COMPENSATION

A Note from 
the Shade Tree 

Commitee
TREE ART SUBMISSION 

SHARE YOUR 
TREE ART

Share your tree art, to be featured in 
the Edgewood Borough newsletter! 

We’re looking for drawings, 
paintings, poems, and short stories 

celebrating trees! Optionally, you may 
include the name and age (under 18) 

of the artist. 

You may enter a submission by 
mailing artwork to: 

Edgewood Borough 
Tree Committee 
(art submission)

2 Race Street • Pittsburgh, PA 15218
or

Email to: 
office@edgewoodboro.com, 

with ‘tree art submission’ and the 
artist’s last name in the subject line.
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Advertising and 
Publishing Requests
THE EDGEWOOD NEWSLET-

TER is published six times per 

year by the Borough of Edge-

wood, Two Race Street, Pitts-

burgh, PA 15218. Editor and 

Advertising Manager: Edgewood 

Borough; Printer: LionWorks.

THE EDGEWOOD NEWS-

LETTER is mailed at no charge 

to every household in Edgewood 

and to Edgewood advertisers. 

Advertising and publishing 

requests must be submitted by 

the first of the month prior to the 

newsletter issue in which your ad 

or article will appear. Submissions 

are due as follows: January/

February due December 1, 

March/April due February 1, May/

June due April 1, July/August due 

June 1, September/October due 

August 1, November/December 

due October 1. Please send all 

articles, advertisements and 

correspondence to the attention 

of the editor, email: newsletter@ 

edgewoodboro.com or call 

412-242-4824.

A note from the 
real estate tax 
collector…
Any unpaid 2024 Edgewood 

Borough real estate tax is due at 

penalty and will be turned over 

to the delinquent tax collector 

at the end of December. Please 

send your payments to Jordan 

Tax Service, Inc. by December 

31 to avoid any additional pen-

alties.  Checks should be made 

out to the Borough of Edgewood.

The 2024 Woodland Hills 

School tax is also due at pen-

alty unless you are paying in 

installments. The first install-

ment was due October 31. 

The second installment is due 

January 31, 2025 and the fi-

nal installment due March 31, 

2025. Checks should be made 

out to Woodland Hills School 

District.

All Real Estate payments 

should be mailed to Jordan 

Tax Service, Inc., 102 Rah-

way Road, McMurray, PA 

15317. Please call 724-731-

2300 with any questions. 

SHARE YOUR NEWS…
Proud of your new baby? Enjoyed a great vacation? Got a promo-
tion or attended a convention? Please clip this coupon, stick it on 
the fridge and fill it out when you have some news to share in the 
Edgewood Newsletter. Photos welcome.

Mail to:	 Edgewood Newsletter
		  2 Race Street • Pittsburgh, PA 15218
OR….drop off at the borough building.
Email: newsletter@edgewoodboro.com
If you have any questions call: 412-242-4824.

✂

Borough Office Information
Monday – Friday, 8:30 a.m.-5 p.m.

Phone........................................ 412-242-4824

Fax............................................. 412-242-4027

Website:.....................................  www.edgewoodboro.com

Mailing address:........................ Two Race Street

.................................................. Pittsburgh, PA 15218

Borough Manager

Rob Zahorchak.......................... 412-242-4824

Email:......................................... manager@edgewoodboro.com

Public Works............................ 412-242-8424, ext. 220

Code Enforcement

Ralph Sinnamond...................... 412-242-4824, ext. 219

Email:......................................... inspections@edgewoodboro.com

Tuesday and Friday................... 9 a.m.-3 p.m. 

Recreation

Abigail Ault................................. 412-242-4824, ext. 217

Tax Office

Jordan Tax Service.................... 724-731-2311

Wage Taxes

Keystone Collections................. 724-978-0300

Police and Fire

Emergency................................ 911

Police Chief

Robert Payne............................. 412-242-4824, ext. 221

Email:......................................... policechief@edgewoodboro.com

Fire Chief

Ben Reynolds............................ 412-242-9994

Email:......................................... firechief@edgewoodboro.com

Garbage Collection & Recycling Collection

BIG’s Sanitation......................... 724-379-4331

Newsletter Editor..................... 412-242-4824

Email:......................................... newsletter@edgewoodboro.com

Borough DirectoryCALENDAR at a glance…

JORDAN TAX SERVICE, INC. 
102 RAHWAY ROAD 

MCMURRAY, PA 15317 
www.jordantax.com

APRIL

Council Meetings: 7 & 21, 7:30 
pm; at Borough Building

Refuse: 3, 10, 17, 24

Recycling: 3, 17

Borough Office Closed: 18

Scouting for Food collection: 5

Easter Egg Hunt: 12

MARCH

Council Meetings: 3 & 17, 7:30 
pm; at Borough Building

Refuse: 6, 13, 20, 27

Recycling: 6, 20
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TRASH AND RECYCLING
SCHEDULE

NOTES

2025

Solid waste will be collected every Thursday
through Big’s Sanitation. Recycling will be
picked up on the same day as your solid
waste on the blue highlighted days.
Holidays are highlighted in red. Please note
that collection days will be delayed if the
collection falls on a holiday.

Contact: Big’s Sanitation
(724) 379-4331

service@bigssanitation.com

LEGEND

RecyclingTrash Holiday

*CURRENT AS OF JANUARY 10, 2025*

Please disregard all prior schedules.

BOROUGH OF EDGEWOOD 2025 TRASH AND RECYCLING SCHEDULE
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Holidays are highlighted in red. Please note
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collection falls on a holiday.

Contact: Big’s Sanitation
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service@bigssanitation.com

LEGEND

RecyclingTrash Holiday

*CURRENT AS OF JANUARY 10, 2025*

Please disregard all prior schedules.CURRENT AS OF 
JANUARY 10, 2025
Please disregard all 

prior schedules.

NOTES:
Solid waste will be collected every 
Thursdaythrough Big’s Sanitation. 
Recycling will bepicked up on the 
same day as your solidwaste on the 
blue highlighted days.
Holidays are highlighted in red. 
Please notethat collection days will 
be delayed if thecollection falls on a 
holiday.

Contact: Big’s Sanitation 
(724) 379-4331 

service@bigssanitation.com
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